SAMPLE SUPPORT LETTER: SCA 17 (Simitian, 2008)


April 21, 2008
S. Joseph Simitian

Senator, 11th District

The Capitol, Room 2080

Sacramento, California 95814

RE: Support for SCA 17

Dear Senator Simitian,

We write in support of Senate Constitutional Amendment (SCA) 17.

SCA 17 reduces the vote threshold for adopting a local parcel tax used to support education from a two-thirds majority to 55 percent.  It gives schools the opportunity to have more say in the amount of revenue they can raise, as well as what they can do with those revenues.

The current two-thirds requirement means that a small minority of voters can prevent a community from having the kind of school system that a majority of the community envisions.  There are numerous instances of local parcel taxes failing the two-thirds requirement despite having support from more than 55 percent of the voters.

The 55 percent requirement in SCA 17 is still a supermajority, but one that is more reasonable given the importance of what is at stake.  It mirrors the 55 percent requirement currently applied to local bond measures.

As you know, local parcel taxes are appealing to districts because of the flexibility they offer.  Unlike a bond, which is usually limited to use for capital improvement, a parcel tax may be used to fund operating expenses, including the purchase of textbooks and paying of teacher salaries.  This flexibility is especially important during difficult financial times.

SCA 17 will give local districts a tool they can choose to use, or not, to help them make local choices about local needs and local priorities.  And it will help local school boards better protect themselves from Sacramento budget politics.  
Thank you for your consideration, and should you have any questions about our position on this matter, please feel free to contact {name} at {phone, email}.












